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Jazmine Johnson
09/30/2020 10:40 AM
20-0147-S7
While the decline in revenue due to relaxed parking enforcement
is understandably of great concern to the city, the livelihood of its
residents must be prioritized. We are still in the midst of a
pandemic and many residents are still working and learning from
home. There is already a strain on available parking in many
communities, and reinstating disruptive activities such as street
cleaning will only create additional stress and worry for those
struggling to work from home, serve as a teacher for their
children, secure care for their children or dependent adults, and
juggle any other tasks that have been thrust upon them due to
stay-at-home orders. Additionally, thousands of families,
especially those facing financial insecurity prior to the pandemic,
would be greatly impacted by any additional costs incurred as a
result of a parking citation. Moreover, unhoused folks, who are
already some of the most vulnerable in our communities, would
be most greatly impacted by the resumption of parking
enforcement and street sweeping services by potentially further
displacing them. Now is the time for innovative thinking and
creative solutions to the city's fiscal challenges. For example,
maybe the city can reduce costs by reducing the number and
frequency of deployment of street sweeping vehicles and
temporarily shift the roles of fleet operators to a different city
service. Plainly, the loss of revenue is a challenge for the city, but
recovering that revenue stream should not come on the backs of
LA residents who are still dealing with the economic and social
impacts of COVID-19. I urge City Council to do what's best for
its constituents and extend the temporary suspension of parking
restrictions and enforcement.
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Jeanne
09/30/2020 09:27 AM
20-0147-S7
I strongly oppose the Transportation Committee’s
recommendation to resume parking enforcement, including
impounds. Tickets and tows will cause greater financial burden
for low-income and unhoused people who are already struggling
through the pandemic. The Safer at Home Order is still in effect
and there is concern about a Fall surge of Covid-19 infections;
now is not the time to lift any Covid-related protections.
Impounding a person’s vehicle leads to extreme financial
hardship, as individuals are required to pay tow fees and daily
storage fees to the tow company. These fees quickly balloon to
thousands of dollars and often lead to people losing their vehicles.
In addition to the financial strain this poses, it will cause people to
become reliant on public transportation, during a time when we
are ordered to avoid groups of strangers. In particular, towing for
expired registration will disproportionately affect low-income
people who are already economically burdened by the effects of
Covid-19. A car’s registration may lapse for many poverty-related
reasons, including inability to pay registration fees, holds on
registration until all parking tickets are resolved, and failing a
smog test. Towing the car will only exacerbate these issues. The
City’s current programs for low-income individuals to address
parking tickets is insufficient. The Community Assistance Parking
Program (CAPP) is only available to people who are already
unhoused; people at imminent risk of homelessness or who are
otherwise financially burdened by the tickets cannot access the
program. The City’s Installment Payment Plans provide little
relief because they either require such a large up front payment
that is often impossible for a low-income person to pay or have so
many restrictions that they are functionally unavailable for many
people. Until there is a meaningful program to provide relief to
people that cannot afford these tickets, the City should not resume
enforcement.
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Daniel Gaines
09/30/2020 09:37 AM
20-0147-S7
The pandemic still has people working and students learning from
home. This action will have a disproportionately harsh impact on
low-income and/or unhoused residents. During a previous
suspension, Council passed a motion that would give people a
week notice before enforcement resumed. Why no advance notice
this time? Why resume parking enforcement now? The loss of
revenue is a challenge for the city. But recovering that revenue
stream should not come on the backs of LA residents who are still
dealing with the economic and social impacts of COVID-19.
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Cooper Kenward
09/30/2020 08:18 PM
20-0147-S7
I request that the City Council does not resume parking
enforcement on Thursday. The pandemic still has people working
and students learning from home. This action will have a
disproportionately harsh impact on low-income and/or unhoused
residents! During a previous suspension, Council passed a motion
that would give people a week notice before enforcement
resumed. Why no advance notice this time? Why resume parking
enforcement now? The loss of revenue is a challenge for the city.
But recovering that revenue stream should not come on the backs
of LA residents who are still dealing with the economic and social
impacts of COVID-19. Thank you, Cooper Kenward
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Michelle
09/30/2020 01:57 PM
20-0147-S7
I am a resident of the El Sereno/Rose Hills area and I want to
encourage the Council to RESUME parking enforcement for
previously suspended parking infractions and proposed economic
relief measures for parking fines as recommended by the
Transportation Commission. I understand that some are
concerned with COVID but this has been going on long before the
pandemic arrived. Since the City suspended enforcement of
parking there has been in an increase in the number of people
parking and staying for months at a time at particular locations in
residential neighborhoods. Many of the people who park and stay
use the adjacent sidewalk and street right-of-way (ROW) as their
own personal property. They are using the sidewalk to sit, cook,
store items, drink and use drugs in the ROW and always leaving
their trash behind, sometimes even human waste. The use of the
ROW in this way detracts from the quality of life for residents in
the neighborhood. These are not people out of work due to the
pandemic and are regularly using drugs or are mentally ill as all
neighborhood residents have voiced concern over the last several
months to local police of disturbing occurrences on the streets,
such as physical harassment like following daily walkers while
screaming obscenities, slashing car tires, banging and kicking cars
stopped at red lights, leaving trash in yards (one man actually
asked me if he could stash something of his in my front yard
bushes) and threatening many just crossing the streets. There was
even a death a few months ago at the El Sereno Post Office.
Parking enforcement may not be the answer but it's a start to what
the City of Los Angeles should start doing to help get the
homeless population off the streets to begin with. Loosening
parking restrictions is just enabling more homeless to arrive and
expand our Huntington Drive encampment to overflow. Of course
it is the same all over the city and this is why some other
resolution even temporary should be looked into. Can't vacant lots
throughout LA County and in industrial or commercial zones be
used for homeless car and RV parking and not just dumped in
residential neighborhoods and in front of schools? Speaking from
experience as I literally saw a flatbed tow truck bring a homeless
couple's RV and dump it on our residential block, why you may
ask, because it happened to be in front of the only vacant lot on
our block. Where did this truck come from and why were they
allowed to dump it there? We also have a gentleman that has

allowed to dump it there? We also have a gentleman that has
parked his vehicle on the corner of Collis and Huntington Dr. all
spring and summer long and has even brought friends and has
since turned the corner into his own personal camp with a BBQ,
furniture and several pound's of trash right next to a bus stop. We
are getting tired of picking up trash and dare not go near the
broken crack pipes and meth tools left behind, again only to be
told by the police that there's nothing they can do. Really? Use
some of the HHH money to rent lots from property owners that
just let their industrial or commercial lots sit and rot or offer some
other incentive? These lots could also be used for tent camps. The
City can provide showers, counseling or other services to them
there while not having them living on the streets or constantly
wandering throughout residential neighborhoods. Many of my
neighbors have used 311 to address all these issues and nothing
has been done or we were told that their hands are tied until the
City makes a decision. Please make the right decision now and
start by reinforcing parking just like all our surrounding cities. I
find it comical that I don't see the same homeless encampments
and abandoned cars just across the city border on Huntington
Drive in Alhambra. Could it be that their Police Department just
sends them our way since they know that the City of Los Angeles
will do nothing about it? Please I beg you council, do something
about it. Thank You

